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Mass with the Students 
Mass with the students is at 8:20 am Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 
 

All Saints Collections  
All Saints Catholic School is collecting Supermercado/Family Fare Receipts, Box Tops, Our Family UPCs, and Coke lids 
from bottles and pop tabs.  Please drop these off at the School or the Cabrini Parish Center reception desk (9 am to 4 pm  

M-F) or in the Sunday collection baskets.  We love and appreciate your participation!   
 

Pre-k and Kindergarten Roundup  
You’re invited to Roundup on Friday, February 28th at the Cabrini Parish Center Gym (1248 So. 10th St.).  Please bring 
birth certificate, immunization records, copy of tax return (for tuition purposes), kindergarten physical, and baptismal 
certificate.  Morning registration is from 8-10 am and will include donuts and refreshments.  Afternoon registration is from  
3-6 pm and will include pizza and refreshments.  Meet our principal and teachers, tour the classroom, learn about tuition 
prices, uniform information and guidelines, school hours, parent volunteering opportunities, school lunch program, drop-off 
information, and the Completely Kids before and after school program.   

 

Parish and Community Happenings 

Stewardship—February 9, 2020 
“Let your light shine before others, that they may see your good works and give glory to your Father who is in heaven.”    
MATTHEW 5:16  The generosity of being a good steward of your gifts has a positive effect on people and it is contagious!  
Good works encourages more good works.  Let your light shine!  Be careful to recognize that God is working through you and 
don’t put yourself above the people you have been called to help. 
 

OTOC Issue Cafe: 
Payday Lending is Tuesday, February 11th at 6:45-8 pm at Urban Abbey (1026 Jackson St.)  Learn about and get involved in 
the state referendum to limit predatory lending.  Leaders will explain the predatory debt trap many lenders fall into, and how a 
state ballot initiative seeks to cap those harmful annual interest rates.  What's Happening in the Unicameral is on Tuesday, 
February 18th, 6:45-8 pm at Urban Abbey.  Hear from Jo Giles of the Coalition for a Strong Nebraska about what bills are 
getting some attention in this year's Unicameral session, specifically on topics around environmental sustainability, mental 
health, and more.  OTOC’s Annual Spring fundraiser is March 28th from 6-9:30 pm at the Omaha Design Center  
(1502 Cuming).  Tickets are $25, available from OTOC leaders or call the office at 402-344-4401. 
 

St. Peter Catholic Trivia Night 
Come join us for this 12th annual event in St. Peter’s Parish Hall on February 22nd, 6-10 pm.  It includes a hearty Italian dinner 
catered by Lo Sole Mio Ristorante Italiano and team trivia focusing on our Catholic Christian Faith.  Desserts provided by 
Wheatfields and rolls provided by Rotella’s.  Beer and wine available.  Tickets $320/team of 8 or $40/individual.  (Limit of  
2 priests or consecrated religious per team.)  Registration forms are available at stpeterchurch.net/trivia_night or contact:  
402-341-4560, ext. 100 or secretary@stpeterchurch.net. 
 

Irish Dinner 
Join us on Sunday, March 1st from 11:15 am to 4 pm at St. Mary’s School gym (36th & Q Street) for our Corned Beef and 
Cabbage Irish Dinner.  Cost: Adults-$11, 65 & older-$10, Children-$6. Irish dancers performing at 2 pm.  Take out available. 
 

Lenten Pasta 
Come to St. Joan of Arc (74th & Hascall), on March 6th, March 10th, and April 3rd for an All-You-Can-Eat Pasta 
Dinner.  Dinner includes pasta, salad, bread & butter, dessert, & coffee/tea/water (or single serve to-go option).  Pop will be 
available for $1; Beer and Wine available for a donation.  Adults-$9; Children ages 6-12-$5; Children 5 & under-Free!  Cash & 
Checks only; No credit cards accepted!  Hope to see you there. 
 

Women’s Lenten Day of Reflection 
You won’t want to miss this very special Women’s Lenten Day of Reflection for all women of the Omaha Archdiocese!  “I 
Thirst…” Walking the Via Dolorosa with Mother Mary is a half-day retreat on Saturday morning, March 7th at St. Patrick 
Church (508 West Angus Street, Gretna).  Our keynote speaker, Elizabeth Kelly, is a native Minnesotan, a noted retreat leader, 
award-winning author, spiritual director and an accomplished jazz vocalist.  She contributes to various periodicals, including 
Our Sunday Visitor and the MAGNIFICAT.  Her monthly column, “Your Heart, His Home,” is published throughout the 
United States.  Kelly has been a featured guest on National Public Radio, Relevant Radio, EWTN, and other radio and TV 
shows.  So get ready to be totally inspired!  A continental breakfast will be served at 8:30 am. The retreat begins at 9 am and 
concludes at Noon.  Free-will donations are encouraged.  No registration is required.  Bring a friend! 

The Fifth Sunday of Ordinary Time 
February 9, 2020 
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Upcoming Schedule 

 

 
2020 Lenten Program 
Be Opened – A Journey to New Life (Reflections on the Sunday Gospels – Lent and Easter Sunday) 
We all have moments or times in our lives when we experience an inner closing of our heart, our eyes and our minds to 
God.  Jesus came to liberate God’s people from their darkness, from their fears, from ignorance and from hatred.  
This Lent and Easter, we are called to the fullness of life in God – to be opened… 

·    to be led by the Spirit   ·    to listen   ·    to the living water 
·    to see    ·    to believe   ·    to death 
·    to new life                                                                                                                                                                

Please join us Thursdays in Lent, beginning February 27th.  We will meet in the Parish Center at 12 noon or 7 pm – 
whichever time works best for you.  All are welcome!  Hosted in conjunction with Ixim, the Archdiocesan Guatemalan 
mission. Even if you can only attend occasionally, know that you are welcome! 
 

Healing Prayer Service 
Alan Ames has been called by God to be one of His witnesses, sent to carry God’s love into the world.  To learn more about 
Alan and his ministry, visit www.alanames.org/en/  or chat with Deacon Larry.  Alan will be bringing his healing ministry 
from Australia to Nebraska next month.  On Monday, March 9th, he will be at Christ the King (654 S. 86th St.) at 6 pm; 
Tuesday, March 10th, at St. Patrick’s Church in Fremont (3400 East 16th St.) at 6 pm; and Wednesday March 11th, at  
St. Bridget’s Church (4112 So. 26th St.) at 5:30 pm.  Each night will include Mass, a talk and healing.   
 

Soup Luncheon 
Dietz Memorial Church will be hosting a Soup fundraiser this Sunday, February 9th from 12 noon to 1:30 pm for a free will 
offering.  Take-outs are available.  They appreciate the support of their Cabrini member neighbors! 

http://stpeterchurch.net/trivia_night
mailto:secretary@stpeterchurch.net


Sick and Recovering 

 

Please pray for the sick and those recovering including:     
Ned Kowker, Mary McNeill, Tina Ruma, Jim Noonan, 
Jackie Brooks, Paul Thomas Pojar, Rick Bower, Tiffany 
Pojar, and all those in our nursing homes. 
 
(To add or remove a name on our list, please email 
bulletineditorcabrini@gmail.com or call 402-934-7706.  
Please have the person’s permission to print their name publicly. 
before submitting their name.) 

Rev. Damian Zuerlein, Pastor 
E-mail: djzuerlein@archomaha.org 

 

Deacon Larry Mruz    Deacon Doug Lenz 
Ann Lenz, Facilitator of Faith Formation 
402-990-3296 or amlenz@archomaha.org 

 

1248 South 10th Street, Omaha, NE 68108 
Phone: 402-934-7706 

www.stcabriniomaha.org 

Saint Frances 
Cabrini Church 

Liturgy and Mass Schedule 

      

Growing In Faith 

   Daily Mass Schedule      

Tuesday,  Feb. 11 8:20 AM          Vince Devroy, 
      Graces 
 
Wednesday,  Feb. 12 8:20 AM +Eulalia Armenta 
 
Thursday, Feb. 13       8:20 AM +Virginia Tranisi 
 
Friday, Feb. 14  8:20 AM Communion Service 
 
Saturday, Feb. 15 5:00 PM   +Camilla M.  
        Haluza 
 
Sunday, Feb. 16  9:00 AM         +Deceased  
        Members Vacanti 
        Family 
 
Sunday, Feb. 16        11:00 AM +Mary Ann  
        Kramolisch 
 
Sunday, Feb. 16  5:30 PM  Pro Populo 

Reconciliation Schedule 
 

Saturdays:           3:30 PM - 4:30 PM  
           (northwest room of the Church) 

Other Masses Schedule 
 

Wednesdays:    3:00 PM at St. Joseph’s Tower  
 

Fridays:              10:15 AM at St. Joseph’s Villa  

Alpha  
“Spring” Alpha has begun!  We meet from  
6-8 pm on Tuesdays for dinner, a video, and 
conversation.  If in doubt about the weather, 
check your email to see if it has been 
cancelled or not.  Spring Alpha runs through  
March 31 plus Saturday, February 22.  Summer Alpha for 
Young Adults (ages 20-35) will be June 9 - August 18 with 
Saturday, July 25 for Retreat Day.  Fall Alpha (for all ages) 
will run September 8 - November 17, plus Saturday, October 
24th.  Contact Ann Lenz at  402-990-3296 or 
amlenz@archomaha.org to sign up now, or if you have any 
questions. 
 

Bible Study 
We will cover the 3rd Session, Chapter 2 of Acts on Thursday, 
February 13th, at 9 am or 6:30 pm.  All are welcome to join us. 
 

Meal Service at Siena Francis House 
A group of St. Frances Cabrini volunteers go one Thursday 
each month to distribute meals.  If you are interested in 
participating, please contact Natalie McGovern at 
nmcgovern1@yahoo.com.  Our next date is Thursday,  
February 27.   

 
Taizé Prayer at St. Frances Cabrini Church 
Please join us Thursday, March 5th at 8 pm. 

SAVE THE DATE - Parish Mission March 22-24 
St. Frances Cabrini’s Lenten Mission with Jeanne Cotter, is 
March 22nd, 23rd, and 24th at 7 pm.  Please join us for any or 
all of the evenings.  

 
 

 

Stewardship 

$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 
 

7,713.00 
5.00 

38.00 
476.00 
206.00 
197.00 

1,081.00 

Sunday Tithe– Collections 
All Saints Gift Fund 
Organ Fund 
Improvement Fund 
Furnace Debt Reduction Fund 
St. Vincent de Paul Fund 
Home & Foreign Missions 

February 1-2 

 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
As you may have seen on the news or in newspapers, our parish has been asked by the Archdiocese to take on 
Holy Family Parish.  The decree for the amalgamation was issued on January 22 and is effective April 20, 2020.  
The principal motive for the decree was care for the people in the parish of Holy Family who have not had a 
pastor for 25 years.  At the two weekend Masses at Holy Family only about 30 people have been attending, they 
have only had four baptisms in the last ten years and they have very limited material resources.  With the 
declining number of clergy in the Archdiocese and the need to provide vibrant ministerial services to the 
community, the Archbishop would like us to welcome the parishioners of Holy Family to our community.  
 
The other concern of the Archbishop was that the critical services to the poor offered by Holy Family Parish 
continue into the future.  To that end, we are offering the physical plant of Holy Family Church to the  
St. Vincent de Paul Society who will continue and enhance the ministries to the poor that have been offered by 
Holy Family Church. While Sunday Masses will no longer be offered at the church, the liturgical space will be 
maintained for occasional Masses and prayer services offered by the St. Vincent de Paul Society.  
 
What follows is the portion of the decree that has direct impact on us: 
 
“I hereby decree that Holy Family Parish and St. Frances Cabrini Parish be amalgamated in an effort to 
strengthen the preaching of the Gospel and to ensure the vitality of parish life in downtown and southeast 
Omaha, with concern for the best stewardship of resources and the right of the People of God to receive 
assistance from the Church, especially the Word of God, spiritual sustenance and the sacraments, and the 
preservation of critical services to the poor.  
 
St. Frances Cabrini Parish upon consolidation will obtain the ecclesiastical goods and corresponding rights and 
obligation proper to Holy Family Parish and juridic persons, mindful, however, to respect donor intent with 
regard to temporal goods.  All Catholics having domicile within the current boundaries of the existing parishes 
are hereby considered members of St. Frances Cabrini Parish, and, as such, are entrusted to the care of the pastor 
of that parish. The rich legacy and history of Holy Family Parish is to be promoted and honored.  Together, all of 
the parishioners are encouraged to unite through union with Jesus Christ in the Most Blessed Sacrament. 
 
The territorial boundaries of St. Frances Cabrini Parish are expanded to include the previously existing parish 
boundaries of Holy Family.  Holy Family Parish registers containing records of baptisms, confirmation, marriage 
and burials are to be conveyed to St. Frances Cabrini Parish where they are to be faithfully preserved.”   
 
If you know any parishioners at Holy Family, please invite them to join us when they no longer have Masses at 
Holy Family.  Members of the Pastoral Council and I will be meeting with the parishioners of Holy Family to 
extend a face-to-face invitation to join us.  You have always been such a welcoming parish to all our newcomers 
and guests; I trust you will do the same for those who will be joining us from Holy Family Parish. 

Peace, 
 
Fr. Damian 
 
 

 

 
 

 Pastor’s Letter 

 

Bulletin Additions 
To have information published in the upcoming bulletin, please email bulletineditorcabrini@gmail.com by Wednesday evening. 

mailto:amlenz@archomaha.org

